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   Principal’s Report  

Join us on  

2021 School Newsletter now available online via our Skoolbag App and  

website on www.lightningr-c.schools.nsw.edu.au  

 

COVID News 

We continue to operate under Level 3 restrictions and this has 
implications not only for our day-to day school operations but 
also for occasions such as our Creative and Performing Arts 
(CAPA) Night and  our end of year Presentation Assembly. 

Preparations for the CAPA night are well underway with staff 
working hard with students on performances but I would like to 
acknowledge the efforts of our Music teacher Mr Lucas 

Schembri in preparing instrumental ensembles. I would also like to acknowledge 
our Business Manager, Mrs Kelly Morriss and her loyal team of volunteers who 
have been working in their own time to make costumes and sets. 

To support student curriculum we will be allowed an audience at the CAPA Night 
on Tuesday 8th December at 5.00pm but all audience members must show 
proof of double vaccination to attend.  

The end of year Presentation Assembly will take place at 10.00am on 
Wednesday 9th December. Unfortunately, due to COVID restrictions we will not 
be able to have parents/carers on site. This is not ideal but as a school we abide 
by the NSW Department of Education guidelines. This event however, will be 
recorded and posted on our social media platforms and school website for 
parents and carers to enjoy. 

In accordance with Public Health Orders, all staff and contactors who work on 
NSW Department of Education sites, unless given a medical exemption must 
have been double vaccinated by November 8th. Hence, parents and carers can 
be assured that they are sending their children to a school where all reasonable 
measures have been taken to maximise the safety of their students with regards 
to COVID-19 and any other potential safety hazards. 

Change is inevitable: 

Teaching and learning as well as how schools operate are not the same as 
when I was at school in the 70s and 80s and certainly the demands of teachers 
are far greater than when I started teaching in 1988. Education changes and 
hence schools must change as well. As a principal it is my responsibility to lead 
this change and ensure that any change is not just for the sake of it, but that 
change benefits the students in our care. 

To that end, over coming newsletters and videos that will be posted online I will 
outline some of the changes we will be implementing, particularly in the 
secondary section of the school in 2022. 

For any of us to thrive and succeed in an educational or wider setting we need to 
actively work towards improving our wellbeing. In schools we have a number of 
supports for students; counsellor, year advisors, girls supervisors, teacher 
mentors as well as specific programmes delivered through our syllabus and by 
external agencies. This is all underpinned by working collaboratively with parents 
and carers. 

 

 

 

School Photos  

Tues 7th & Wed 8th Dec  

 Crafty Sip & Stitch 

Tuesday’s 

From 4:30pm - 6pm 

Presentation Day 

Thurs 9th Dec 

T122 Laptop Payments Due 

 Fri 19th Nov 

Kindystart 

Every Friday 

Commencing Fri 12th Nov 

CAPA Performance 

Tues 7th Dec 

Join us on  

Secondary Sydney       

Excursion 

Mon 14th -  Fri 18th Mar 2022  

Last Day of Term 4 

Thurs 16th Dec 

Kids Helpline 

1800 551 800 

Beyond Blue  

1300 224 636 

KEEP SAFE 
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Continued 

If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 

 

The partnership between schools and parents and carers is crucial if we are to provide students with the 

tools to look after their own wellbeing and achieve academically. 

Regarding wellbeing, in 2022 all students Years 7-12 will have at timetabled wellbeing lesson. This            

initiative is being led by Mr Leon Allen, our HT Wellbeing. The lessons will cover a range of topics and will 

allow students to have access to guest speakers for specific topics without impacting on other lessons. 

Often in schools we hear of unsafe behaviours that some of our students have engaged in within the wider 

community. Our response as a school is to then address the issue retrospectively once, in some cases the 

damage is done and habits have been formed. Through these timetabled lessons we intend to be more 

pro-active and address behaviours and issues before they arise. Schools cannot solve all of society’s ills 

nor prevent teenagers from making ill-informed or poor decisions but we can attempt, with parents and 

carers to provide the young people in our care with the skills to make better decisions and we believe by 

having these wellbeing lessons, we can address this.   

This change and a number of others that will be revealed over the coming weeks are evidenced based 

and have been meticulously researched. They are not thought bubbles. Nor will they have an impact on 

the number of hours of study secondary student have for subject such as English, Maths HSIE and 

PDHPE.  All students will still be studying the required number of hours for all of their mandatory subjects. 

Our staff are excited about the journey we are going to undertake and we are extremely confident that our 

students will thrive and succeed as a result of our efforts. 

Until next time. 

           Secondary Deputy Principal’s Report  
During Week 5 students were completing check in assessments in literacy and         

numeracy these results will be used to assistus in the students learning. During Week 7 

some students will be participating in a Naplan online readiness, this is used to test our 

technology systems and to give students an opportunity to practice the online Naplan 

procedures. 

Students are now working towards completing course work, assessment tasks and practical projects. 

School continues until Thursday 16th December, students need to bring all their equipment and be ready 

for learning until the end of the year. 

The HSC has finally commenced, there was a last minute change of venue due to the requirements for 

students over 16 years of age needing to be double vaccinated. Thanks to our wonderful office staff for 

organising the alternative venue and to Walgett Shire for the use of the new Multi Purpose building at        

spider brown oval. We wish all our Year 12 students the best of luck. 

Commencing in Week 6 students will be participating in ‘clubs’  each Friday afternoon after lunch. Clubs 

running are drone flying, cooking, aquatics, art, board games, making & doing, soccer. 

This is to enable students to try something new and develop different skills and abilities.  



Primary Deputy’s Report 

Many students have returned to school and continue to have excellent attendance. 

School attendance is very important for so many reasons. It is the place where social 

skills such as communicating, sharing, problem solving and resilience are nurtured and 

developed. Research also supports the obvious fact that students who regularly attend 

school have the increased opportunity to develop their academic skills.  

The K-2 students can’t wait until playtime each day. They are climbing, crawling, jumping and best of all 

cooperating beautifully as they navigate the new playground equipment. The Stage 3 students have been 

putting their heads together to come up with some proposals to revamp their playground. They have found 

some amazing climbing equipment that would definitely keep them active and entertained. We have      

listened to what the students would like and will certainly be looking at the budgeting for a playground       

revamp in 2022.  

Now that restrictions have relaxed, it is very important to remain vigilant with hand washing and sanitising. 

Teachers are reminding the students to use the sanitiser donated by the charity Good 360 before eating 

and when entering the classroom. We continue to be grateful for the generous donations we receive from 

Good 360.  



 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Tristan Morris S3 

 

 

Tristan was nominated by Mr Delhaas for consistent effort in maths.  

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Khiah Boney S2 

 

 
Khiah was nominated by Mrs Caley for excellent work in Yuwaalaraay Language 
lessons. 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Ethan Reavell ES1 

 

 

Ethan was nominated by Mrs Cross for always showing respect to his teachers 
and peers. 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Fynn Worley S1 

     Fynn was nominated by Mrs Slater for an improved attitude towards his learning. 

 

Worth your Weight in Opal 

Toby James  Yr 10 

 

 

Toby was nominated by Mr Allen for being absolutely outstanding in cooking   
club. 



 

This term ES1P have been learning about living things in science. 

We explored the school grounds and found trees to be a living thing. 

This also linked to our SWAY unit My Land, My Australia. As a class 

ES1P created a tree collage using paint , leaves and sticks. 

Once we finished our class collage students created their own      

individual tree collage.  

Early Stage 1 

Throughout this year, Kindergarten has been participating in the SWAY 

program. SWAY is an oral language and literacy program based on     

Aboriginal knowledge, culture and stories.  

This term we have been studying the SWAY unit, My Land My Australia, 

which is based around the dreamtime story, Tiddalik. As part of the unit, 

our class created a collaborative mural with a tree being the central             

focus. Each of us drew an animal to add to our mural. Before we put our 

animal on the mural, we sat with Aunty Rhonda and used an Aboriginal 

language app to learn our animal’s name in Yuyuwaalaraay. 



 

Yuwaalaraay is the dialect for the Lightning Ridge area. The name of the 
language and Aboriginal people of the Balonne River Region. 

Yuwaalaraay 

Word of the Week 

Mugiin-gaa-baal = November 

mugiin.gaa is the sandfly that can appear after 

floods, which can happen at this time of year. 

The -baal is short for baluu, or ‘moon’. 

HSIE 
Students of Year 7R ventured around Lightning Ridge in the 
school bus to analyse various factors within our fantastic 
community. Students looked at the quality of roads, houses, 
businesses and recreational facilities, to name a few. During this 
process, students completed their own collective Liveability 
survey which is now available via the link on our school 
facebook page. https://forms.gle/yAeAtSkThoafmDEp7  

https://forms.gle/yAeAtSkThoafmDEp7










If you need to get a message to 

your child please contact the 

school office by 2:30pm. 



 

Please note that while current Covid regulations are in place with regard to double vaccinations, any            

children who attend ROCK garden require a fully vaccinated adult from their household to attend church 

with them. We look forward to the time when we are able to unconditionally welcome everyone!  










